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A note from the Principal & Assistant Principal
Hello IK Families!

We hope everyone had a restful, wonderful winter break with family and friends! We are excited to
have our Timberwolves back in the building to start 2023 off on a great note. As you will see below, we
have a busy January with MAP testing, ACCESS testing, and SAEBRS testing coming up. Please talk
with your student/s and encourage them to do their very best on the upcoming tests, reminding them
to get a good night's sleep, eat a good breakfast and lunch, and take their time on the tests.

As we get back into our routines after winter break, please also discuss the Positive Behaviors we
expect students to demonstrate. We've included our PBIS matrix below for your review. We will also be
reteaching expected behaviors in the upcoming weeks through schoolwide meetings.

Thank you,
Mrs. Campos

Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports (PBIS) at Indian
Knoll
As we come back from winter break, we are encouraging teachers to reteach expected behaviors and
remind students of our PBIS expectations. In an upcoming schoolwide meeting, we will be reteaching
behaviors and talking about how we want our Timberwolves to act to make sure that we are being
great students, friends, and people!

We are still giving out Den Dollars for those expected behaviors and doing weekly raffles through the
end of January/beginning of February. In the middle of February, we plan to move towards a school
store where students can save their Den Dollars and use them to "buy" different items from the school
store as rewards. More information to come in February.

Congratulations to Ms. Mojica's third grade classroom for winning our FIRST Golden Ticket
Competition! They were the first class to earn 15 Golden Tickets for demonstrating expected
behaviors as an entire class. They will have their extra recess with Mrs. Campos and Mrs. Kelly in the
upcoming weeks.



We have started our second Golden Ticket Competition. This time, classes must earn 18 Golden
Tickets to earn a recess. We look forward to seeing who will win our next competition!



Winter Benchmarking!
During the month of January, we will be assessing all of our students in the areas of literacy and math.
Make sure that your students get a good night's rest! Please speak to your child/ren to make sure that
they stay focussed during their testing and try their best! After reviewing all of their scores we can see
the growth or the areas of opportunities for our students. This will help us guide instruction to meet
everyone's needs. We will also be administering our SAEBRS assessment this month along with our
ACCESS assessment for our English Language Learners. We can not wait to review all of our
Timberwolves results and share them with you!



Reading Levels and Power Goals
Parents,

Please continue asking your child if they know their reading level and their power goal. With our
resource that is used for literacy American Reading Company (ARC) is a continuous opportunity for
students to demonstrate the skills that they have acquired. In the program, conference/small group
instruction is implemented. The following takes place in the classroom:
-Teachers meet with students one on one or in small groups throughout the week.
-The focus is on individual student reading goals.
-This allows teachers to know their students at a deeper level.
-Teachers focus on identifying the reading strengths and identifying needs of each student to help
them grow as a reader During parent-teacher conferences this month, please prepare questions
before your conference to gain more information regarding your child's academic growth and goals!

Please use the information below to gain an understanding of the system as well as your child's
reading level and power goal.

ARC Leveling System



Power Goals
Each student is assigned a Power Goal. Power Goals are the MOST important skills that the student
needs to learn within their color level. They can change daily, weekly, or monthly depending on the
progress and depth of the skill. Students will work on Power Goals in small groups, independently, one-
on-one, and at home

Skill Cards
Help your child LOVE reading! Parents are “home coaches” who support their children through nightly
reading. What is a Skills Card? Skills Cards are half-page, front and back, quick reference guides that
summarize each level; including power goals, reading habits, and skills children need to learn and
master.

Skills Card Here

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1024ThTtrKj6knOcTMOqUlM-MJpQjw9yY


Kindergarten First Grade Second Grade

Third Grade Fourth Grade Fifth Grade

Art Music Physical Education

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gTJGEZUFI9lC_C3SVlDEceDRI_CDplo4C-dlF9qTZLA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZsFBN4SSsk64MQA6GP8-xa5CeQVhx-AO2mPzBmkz2ac/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1DpxHGKZcA59yakT2EdTUKcMBaNpqwor0Ltz2ixZDHOo/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1NL3CXeksu7oqysEOQkCjGPQbACcdu6OFGeiElLTEuDA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QzZjKxhi7ovhhD9DHkV-tsFkMKCg-nrxbg0m6FGW8kY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BiczRGLwJPjSHobCLRGpxfEq9oot7515wRDTdfffPqI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1zxxziLZtnlwhkdt6ovBz57e6NFfFe9ORDYI6TFfqNnc/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1sZc7EuTVdJkhZG1D1FJzq5HTxgXxxHJ6AN16T8g7dQM/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BhrCOPH0Wak3zlKuXJcAvyPDy1HIlweJ6x036fYsc8Q/edit
https://cdn.smore.com/u/41b1/a82de4ccb9602ad22228e8b3072aa6c4.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/f89a/b6e00a54a1c26fff1c64bf3b669f38ee.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/656e/9c0b650671060443df5fbe475e81b915.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/a0f8/a0b5890b2a722cc1436487f1f28ebb73.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/d708/a2cf10c4f9ec5078baa575ef24ee063b.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/269c/52492c8d094a899e0288578a32f23574.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/8d2f/8581955c069bc0618fbb99a8e77b8261.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/bc5c/d3d5ba4baf3442bec7862860df5db0be.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/7270/49bf5d027e87ceceda6f155a1145d2ab.jpeg


Social Emotional Learning Primary Self-Contained Intermediate Self-Contained

PTO Update
As a reminder, we will have our next IK PTO meeting on January 11th, 2023 at 5:30 pm on Zoom. The
link is here: Http://us05web.zoom.us/j/87054609044 This is a recurring link that is used monthly!
Please stay tuned for more information and activities from our IK PTO!

Anyone that would like to volunteer or receive more information regarding our IK PTO email
wego.ikpto@gmail.com.

ASAP - IK Afterschool Program
We are excited to offer the Elementary After School Program ASAP for the students at Indian Knoll.
This program is available to all the students at Indian Knoll. The program will be offered Monday-
Thursday (except for one Wednesday a month) from 3:30-5:30. Students will spend two days focused
on math and two days focused on literacy. Parents, you can choose for your child/ren to attend two or
four days each week.
Please fill out this Google enrollment form for each child you would like to enroll in the after-school
program. Please consider enrolling your child in this after-school program so that they may benefit
from this opportunity. As a reminder, bussing will not be provided. All parents/guardians must be able
to pick up their student(s) at 5:30. The due date for you to enroll your student/s is January 27th.
If you have any questions please feel free to contact Mrs. Whitnie Del Toro at 630-293-6000 ext. 1213
or Mrs. Campos at 630-293-6020 ext. 4201.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hoC7VQeoCbzsV7o4WDtVGsQhCDtMY6DSKslt_JMeB00/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZB54WiD7eYahWEFwrRO25-l-z9m2StDmzOBgzUBFKzQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1oxvKEXVlxVmasJmr8eiBpKI6Yn9l8q8G_5OhC8DeSB4/edit
https://cdn.smore.com/u/eb77/4aac6c99f492c40ac9b147e018b66f43.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/3cc7/5a52db65551a103660bdf3110843ca28.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/8e2c/10d8212914e6b8227e03f5cf0ad4aa4e.jpeg
http://us05web/
mailto:wego.ikpto@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeaajnxrFSbh01OsQdZua5jUqy9nxJALBBSr32BWaOckGV2Fg/viewform?usp=sf_link


Indian Knoll Mission and Pledge /
Compromiso y misión de Indian Knoll
At Indian Knoll, we will provide a safe environment where all learners
can be nurtured, supported, and inspired to achieve their full potential.

En Indian Knoll, proporcionaremos un entorno seguro donde todos los
alumnos puedan ser nutridos, apoyados e inspirados para alcanzar su
máximo potencial.

Upcoming Events
1/5 - First Day Back from Winter Break
1/5 - Board of Education Meeting @ 7:00 pm
1/12 - IK PTO Meeting @ 5:30 pm
1/16 - No School; MLK and Muhammad Ali Day
1/19 - Board of Education Meeting @ 7:00 pm
1/26 - Elementary Music Concert @ LMS

Information Items
Please dress your child accordingly due to the weather. During this season we have fluctuating
weather daily.
Please review our Fall Parent letter from the nurse's office.
ASAP Letter
Benchmark testing will be taking place during the months of January and February 2023.

Facebook @D33IndianKnoll

Indian Knoll Elementary School

Mrs. Jackie Campos
Principal

camposj@wego33.org (630) 293-6020

wego33.org/indianknoll

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1QgjGSACm43p04FU9FRFFu6TRrzBjOMBTTM1rdg0UIto/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rj2xg4pl_beS9UhEue880Qr9otS5HOc7/edit
https://s.smore.com/u/1638e7c69c67068149a28bdc947338d8.jpg
https://www.facebook.com/D33IKTimberwolves/?eid=ARCgl45n6JRojogB8Wxv1kxrQU-g6sKIu3kd1lY80s49zLLTtBDb_e-gwFdvLUo3Ov5dxKjZlM8V4FaU
http://www.twitter.com/@D33IndianKnoll
https://s.smore.com/u/0d7d6ad9a7c2a1c7829151c0c23ad896.jpg
mailto:camposj@wego33.org
tel:(630) 293-6020
https://www.wego33.org/indianknoll



